
 

The dogwoods are in full bloom, kids are swimming in the pond, pine 
needles are being cleared, and it’s time for sitting out on the deck to 
enjoy our beautiful evenings. And as we approach the first 
anniversary of the Services Company, we are busy transitioning to 
summer plans. 

The special event of the year is coming up soon: the traditional 
Fishing Derby for kids 15 and under. This year we have ordered 300 
good-sized trout, which will arrive hungry and ready to bite. This 
annual event, followed by hot dogs and all the fixin’s, dates way back 
in Park history and is fun for all. The “start fishing” horn sounds at 7 
am, and fishing ends at 11 am. Even if you aren’t fishing, come check 
out the action. Or plan to drop by for the picnic and visit with your 
neighbors! 

Because we want this day to be a special one for the kids, 
volunteers are needed to help sign in the fishermen, measure and 
record fish caught, and serve up the picnic lunch. Please consider 
pitching in to make the day a big success. 

Hope to see you there! 

-- Michael Lechner 

 

Next SPSC Board Meeting will be June 7th at 10:30 am. 
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from 6:30 am. 

Hot dog picnic to 
follow at 11:30, 
free for kids and 
$3 for adults. 

Good luck! 6
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The meeting was called to order at 10:40 by president Michael Lechner. Board members present: Michael Lechner, Ray Coyle, Bill 
Ordwein, and Wanda Lenhardt. Board members not present: Heidi Ordwein, Yvonne Peter and Friedhelm Peter. 
 
SHAREHOLDERS PRESENT: None 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: None 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
INVOCATION: Ray Coyle 
 
CORRESPONDENCE: 

Email: 
‐ One email was received regarding a name change and another email was received regarding an address change.  
‐ One email wanting to know what we will be doing about those who do not pay. Efforts to pursue those who have not 

paid will occur after current litigation with the Recreation Association has been completed.  
‐ An email was received regarding gate access. A property owner wanted their landline connected to the gate to allow for 

remote access of the gate for their guests. It was explained to the property owner that the gate was no longer there but 
would be relocated. That information can be put into the system once the gate is operational again. The information 
has been passed onto Bill Ordwein for future use. 

 
Calls: 
‐ One call was received regarding the proxy form and how to vote using the proxy 

 
MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING: Ray Coyle made a motion to approve the minutes from the April 9, 2014 Sierra Park Services 
Board of Directors Meeting. Bill Ordwein seconded that motion which was then unanimously approved.  
 
DIRECTOR REPORTS:  

Secretary - Wanda Lenhardt - There have been approximately 183 shares of stock sold throughout the year and there are 179 
which are current. The notices and proxies for the Annual Meeting have been sent to all shareholders.  
 
Treasurer – Bill Ordwein – As of April 30th the approximate bank balance was $59,104. The revenue for the month was $1,127 and 
the monthly bills were approximately $11,885. There are approximately 37 property owners who have not paid their bills in full.  
We are coming to the end of the fiscal year. A tractor is needed and there may be enough money to purchase a new tractor. Ray 
Coyle made a motion to proceed with purchasing a new tractor not to exceed the budget. The board voted unanimously to 
approve the motion.  
 
CARETAKER’S REPORT - Heidi Ordwein – Report given by Bill Ordwein - The caretaker continues to work on projects determined 
to be a priority.  
 
GATE - Bill Ordwein - The gate has been removed. It is being relocated by the Recreation Association on property that is owned 
by them. We will administer the gate once it is in place and working again.  
 
ROADS - Heidi Ordwein, given by Bill Ordwein - Road work has been scheduled for the week following Memorial Day weekend. 
They will work on filling cracks the first week. This will not impact traffic flow. The second week the topping of roads will take 
place. Homeowners will be notified of which streets impacted and when. This work to be done on west side of Park, with some 
additional work on David. A map of the work area will also be posted at the Annual Meeting. 
 
New, permanent "Children At Play" signs will be put up on roads leading to playground and lake area to caution drivers. If more 
are needed in the future we will get them. 
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EQUIPMENT - We are in need of a new tractor. The old one is significantly worn out. The new tractor may be able to work as a 
backup snowplow if needed. 
 
BUILDINGS/COMMON AREAS - The new porta-potties are in place and they are handicapped accessible. 
 
HEALTH AND SAFETY - Mrs. Pope had a dead tree on an adjacent property. We gave Mrs. Pope contact information for the 
adjacent property owner so she could pursue the matter with her neighbor. 
 
RECREATION - The Fish Derby will be held on June 14, 2014. Volunteers are needed to help with measuring fish, signing children 
up and helping with the hot dog lunch afterward.  
 
OLD BUSINESS:  

Details regarding the Annual Meeting were discussed and included sign in procedures, voting procedures, and the ballots. 
 
Details regarding the Fish Derby and the delivery of fish were discussed. 
 
The bridge on the back side of the lake has long needed to be repaired or replaced. Signs have been posted asking for people to 
stay off the bridge. The signs have been ignored and there has been concern regarding the potential for someone to become 
injured on the bridge. The Recreation Association has voted to have the bridge removed. If the bridge is removed before 
appropriate permits are obtained we will not be able to replace it. We do not have money in the budget to replace that bridge. 
We will discuss it further at the Annual Meeting.  
  
NEW BUSINESS:  

The next meeting will be held on June 7, 2014 as the Fish Derby will be on the 14th. 
 
The Board Adjourned to Executive Session at 12:07 to discuss legal, personnel, and financial matters.  
 
Executive Session ended at 12:30. There was nothing to report from executive session.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:32.  
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